
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #5 
Monday, July 15, 2019 – 7:00 pm 

Great Falls Clinic Specialty Center, 3000 15th Ave So 

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Eric Ray at 7:00 with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

ROLL CALL:  Members Present: Terry Albrecht, Eric Ray, and Marcia Anderson.  Tom Kotynski arrived late.  Pat 
Bolton was absent. There were 19 neighbors present. 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 Deputy Chief Wayne E. Bye and Probation and Parole Officer Cory Purves gave an overview of the Probation 

and Parole Division of the Department of Corrections.  They talked about their purpose, what they can and 
cannot do, how they work with law enforcement officers, what types of supervision they provide, and the 
rules of supervision.  The presentation was very well received and greatly appreciated. 

PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS 
 Gophers are really becoming a nuisance city wide.  After numerous complaints, the City will begin 

eradicating the gophers.  We look forward to seeing the results. 
 The noxious weeds in the Zadick property have been mowed.  The residence at 36th and 15th Ave So is still a 

concern. 
 Walmart is making an effort to keep the area east of the complex free of garbage. 
 Weeds are coming up in the cross over path in Russell Park. 

OLD BUSINESS 
 Approve Minutes:  The minutes were read and approved on a motion a by Tom and second by Terry. 
 Reports:  The city is waiting for the plaque so Gloria’s bench can be installed.  The trees will be planted in the 

fall.  Water for the plants by the gazebo is a concern. 

OTHER BUSINESS: 
 Tom Kotynski was nominated to be vice chairman. He agreed to fill the position. 
 The Ice Cream Social will be on August 18 at 4:00 pm in the pavilion in the developed side of the Russell 

Park.  We hope to meet the new manager of Super 1 at the celebration and thank him for the store’s 
participation. 

NEXT MEETING – The next meeting will be August 19.  We will finish off the goodies from the Ice Cream 
Social. 

ADJOURN.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 on a motion a by Terry and second by Tom. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Marcia Anderson, Secretary


